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Newsletter 10 

17th November 2023 

   

 

Nurturing curious minds in 
our community ready for a 

sustainable future.  

Very well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The 
minimum target for attendance each week as set by the Government 
is 96%.   

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 97.2%.   
Well done to Olive class for achieving 100% last week. 

Attendance 6th November - 9th November 

Year group Class Attendance 

Year 1 Palm 99.1% 
Year 2 Baobab 98.3% 
Year 3 Willow 97.4% 
Year 4 Hawthorn 99.2% 
Year 5 Elm 97.8% 
Year 6 Olive 100% 

PTA Year 5 & 6 Disco Tonight! 

On Sunday 12th November it was Diwali.  Diwali is the 
five day festival of lights celebrated by millions of 
Hindus, Sikhs and Jains across the world.   
 
We hope our families that celebrated Diwali enjoyed 
the celebrations with their loved ones.  
 

Happy Diwali 

Year 4’s Trip to Queen Elizabeth’s Hunting 

Year 4 had a wonderful time on their school trip to Queen Elizabeth’s 
Hunting Lodge last week! They took part in a range of activities 
including, exploring the foods eaten at a Tudor Banquet, making Tudor 
shields, observing artefacts and the architecture from the past and 
even meeting the King and Queen!  

The PTA Year 5 & 6 Disco takes place tonight, 
6.30pm - 8.30pm. Tickets can be bought on the 
door and cost £5 which includes crisps, unlimited 
drink and professional DJ, Mr Zippy!  
 

Children are not to bring mobile phones. All children must be collected 
by an adult.  
 

We look forward to seeing you all there.  
Friends of Chase Lane PTA 

This term, Year 4 have been learning all about the Tudors. As part of 
our topic, we have planned a Tudor dress up day on Wednesday 29th 
November 2023.  Children will be taking part in some fun Tudor 
themed activities on the day to get into the role. Below are some ideas 
of what the children may dress up in on the day. Please do not feel 
obliged to purchase a costume and try to make a costume using 
clothing/accessories which you already own.  

 

Year 4 
Teachers  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 Tudor Dress Up Day 29th November 

On Tuesday, Year 5 took part in the Sportshall Athletics competition 
against lots of other primary schools in Chingford. Despite the rain 
and thunder, the children raised a storm and did really well, whilst 
trying their best. They took part in relays, long jump, triple jump and 
lots more! They showed their resilience throughout the competition 
and remained respectful to all of those who took part.  
 
Very well done to them all, they should all be very proud of 
themselves! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Athletics Competition 
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On Saturday 11th November, Mr Wingrove and Mr Jeffery took 14 Year 5 and 6 children to take part in the Waltham Forest Cross Country race on 
Chingford Plains.    
 

The weather was surprisingly dry and crisp for the time of year.  The children did brilliantly to finish the mile long course. 
 

188 boys took part in the boys race. Hal from Beech came class came 6th and Jonah (also from Beech class) came in at 16th!  154 girls took part in the 
girls race and Maryam from Beech class came in at 24th place! 
 

Looks like we have some budding athletes in Beech class…… 
 

The children were a fantastic team, cheering each other on and they represented Chase Lane School brilliantly. 
 

Well done to all of them! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 . 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Cross Country Race  

Waltham Forest Residents News  

Click the links below to view the latest Waltham Forest Residents news:  
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/37ae576 
 
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/37aea68 

PTA Year 1 & 2 Event Friday 1st December  

Year 1 parents/carers save the date!  On Friday 1st December the PTA 
will be hosting an entertainment event.  Full details are 
below.  We look forward to seeing you all there. 
 

Friends of Chase Lane PTA.  

Fun Fact 

Did you know?  

Bees are found everywhere in the world apart from 
Antarctica! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

PTA Unwanted or Preloved Gifts 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37ae576
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37ae576
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37aea68
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/37aea68
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Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Autumn Term      

 

Monday 20th November     Extra-curricular clubs end this week 
 

Wednesday 22nd November      Reception - Year 6 School Flu Vaccinations  
 

Friday 24th November     8.30-9.30am School Nurse Drop-in - call to book an appointment 
 

Monday 27th November     9.00am - 12pm Year 6 Height & Weight  
 

Monday 27th November     1.30pm - 3pm Reception - Year 6 School Flu Vaccinations - PM 
 

Monday 27th November     3.45pm - 6pm Parent Consultations  
 

Tuesday 28th November     Year 3 trip to the Verulamium Museum  
 

Wednesday 29th November    Year 4 Tudor Dress-Up Day 
 

Thursday 30th November     Parent Consultations - full details to follow 
 

Friday 1st December    6.00pm - 7.30pm PTA Year 1 & 2 Entertainment event  
 

Thursday 7th December    9.15am & 1.45pm Year 1,2 & 4 Concert - details to follow 
 

Thursday 14th December     9.10am Reception Concert 
 

Friday 15th December     2.30-3.30pm School Nurse Drop-in - call to book an appointment  
 

Sunday 10th December    12pm - 3pm PTA Christmas Fair - details to follow 
 

Monday 18th December     9.00am Year 3,5 & 6 Festive Assembly  
 

Tuesday 19th December    Nursery Concert AM/PM 
 

Thursday 21st December    8.20am Staff Carol Singing 
 

Thursday 21st December    School closes 1 hour earlier than usual for Christmas holidays  

Diary Dates Autumn Term 2023-2024 

Week 2 Monday 20th November - Friday 24th November 2023 
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Community News  

Chingford RFC Ruggers - an introduction into rugby for Reception, Year 
1 and Year 2 children. 
 

Classes are at Chingford Rugby Club, every Sunday morning, starting at 
9:30am and run for approx. 30-45 mins.  
After every session the children are supplied with a pancake breakfast, 
which includes freshly chopped fruit and various sauces.  The club ask 
for a £1 donation per session.   A membership is available. For more 
information email getintouch@chingfordrfc.co.uk  

Chingford RFC Ruggers  

Waltham Forest are delighted to welcome Stow Film Lounge to 
Fellowship Square for an upcoming residency, beginning with a launch 
weekend on 17th and 18th November.  
 

They'll be screening in the beautiful surroundings of the foyer and 
council chambers in our iconic Grade II listed building.  For full 
details click the link below: 
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/stow-film-lounge-film-
residency-launch-weekend 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stow Film Lounge - Fellowship Square 

mailto:getintouch@chingfordrfc.co.uk
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/stow-film-lounge-film-residency-launch-weekend
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/stow-film-lounge-film-residency-launch-weekend
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Christmas Event 


